Northview PTO General Meeting Minutes		April 25, 2016 – Northview Elementary Media Center		
In Attendance	Northview Staff Members:  Kerri Town
NVPTO Board Members:  Sue Groskreutz and Shannon Valiga
General Members:  Lisa Eisele
 
Call to Order		7:00 pm the meeting was called to order by VP Sue Groskreutz (Brigette King had a work commitment and was not able to attend)  
Agenda			Groskreutz started the meeting by inviting those in attendance to introduce themselves.
Town presented her Principal’s report.  Community Night was well attended.  It will be a few days before the total dollars raised will be known for the Waffle dinner.  The NV newsletter provided details on the number of items donated and made by those that attended.  The students are at the mid-point for MCA testing, and are doing a good job.  The NV Facebook page is up to 137 followers, and there is room for growth.  The Kindergarten Open House will welcome 62 new students.  The format of the open house will be different from previous years.  There will be a gathering time to bring all of the families together, an opportunity for parents to meet with classroom teachers as well as specialists, and the kids will be given time for a craft project.  A neighborhood bus ride is part of the schedule.  Wise Kids on the Run has turned out to be a very popular activity.  So much so that additional volunteers are needed.  Town thanked Medtronics for providing this opportunity to NV.  The 1st Grade music program is set for this Thursday, along with Hippie School Spirit Day for Friday.  Tickets have gone on sale for the Twins game set for May 22. 
Valiga provided a report on the 2015-2016 financials year to date.  Pre-sale ticket sales are going well with have sold $900 so far.  Valiga will add the carnival income along with expenses to the financials the first part of May after receiving final ticket sales information along with invoices.  She is continues to work on the re-writes of the bylaws based on recommendations received from LegalCorp.  Valiga provided the group with a letter from the new General Manager of Culver’s-Eagan, Marvin Martinez.  He is interested in partnering with NVPTO on a Share Night.  The NVPTO will discuss this at the next board meeting set for May 2016.
Groskreutz provided and overview of Carmen McShane’s notes from the Superintendent’s Parent Leaders Committee.  There are currently no issues or concerns facing NV.
The group thanked Eisele for her time contribution to Box Tops and Labels for Education.  She looks forward to working with the Rosemount student group in 2016-2017 as they will be assisting her with cutting and affixing the Box Tops labels.  In addition, Eisele hopes to introduce some additional donation times (Parent Teacher conferences) and drop off sites (i.e. Cub Foods on Diffley) for 2016-2017.
The group discussed the volunteer opportunities that will be available for the 2016-2017 school year.  Suggestions were made to provide details on the time commitment (i.e. 1 hour a month) along with personality traits (i.e. attention to detail type person) when asking for coordinators and volunteers.
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Adjourned	 	The meeting adjourned at 8:00pm

Respectfully submitted by Sue Groskreutz, Vice President-NVPTO Board – interim Secretary.
